
Volume 10/ April 2023

Arizona VFW Auxiliary Newsletter

Visit our Website

President Johnnie DeBoard's Message

I had the privilege of attending the legislation
conference last month in Washington, DC. It was
definitely an eye opener. Jim Eliers is a great person to
lead us on Capitol Hill. He gave those of us in
attendance the talking points and explained what to
expect, then we stormed Capitol Hill. When I say
stormed, there were hundreds of VFW and Auxiliary
members from all over the world. Everyone there
visited with their congressman or representatives to

advocate for our Veterans. It was amazing to see the amount of members and
responses we received. I know we made an impact. To hear the Commander
in Chief speak on the issues of our Veterans was pretty exceptional as well. 

http://www.vfwauxaz.org


On March 6th, the Department Commander Mike Kemery and myself had the
honor of escorting the Department of Arizona Voice of Democracy winner for
the parade of winners. Although she didn't take the big prize home, she along
with her fellow department winners all went home winners. Those young adults
will be high achievers in their life's journey. 

I hope everyone has a beautiful Easter.
Johnnie DeBoard 

President Johnnie DeBoard in front of the Tomb of the
Unknown Solider at Arlington Cemetery during her trip
to Washington, D.C.

Commander Mike Kemery and President
Johnnie DeBoard escorting the Arizona
Winner, Vivian Chang, at the Voice of
Democracy Parade of Winners
Ceremony.

Department Announcements

*March 31st was the deadline for completing
activities for reporting. All reports and PAR's
need to be turned in by April 15th for
Auxiliaries to be considered for awards at
State convention. The Outstanding Auxiliary
Award sheet is on the webpage,
www.vfwauxaz.org behind log in. Be sure and check to make sure the
Department has not missed anything.

**District President's Training will be held on May 20th at 10 am in Phoenix.
More information will go out to those elected to that position after the April
Conventions.

***State Convention dates are 6/1 - 6/4. See the flyer below for hotel and
banquet information.

****The National Convention - 7/22-7/27 will be here in Phoenix and it seems
like we have lots of time to plan but it will creep up on us fast.   The
Department is basically tasked with providing manpower.  Volunteers to give

http://www.vfwauxaz.org


directions, watch over Patriotic Art items, assist members with registration and
assist with setting up the meeting room. If you have mobility issues, we’ll find a
place for you.   Want to keep moving around, we’ll find a place for you.  Can
only volunteer in the morning, we’ll find a place for you. Only coming for one
day, we’ll find a place for you.

*****Western Conference is Nov 2nd- 5th in Salt Lake City. Conference and
Hotel Registration is now open. Deadline is Oct 16th. Cost of conference is
$175.00 and hotel is $139.00. Click here to download forms. Forms are also on
the Department webpage www.vfwauxaz.org under news/events.

******Western Conference March newsletter has been emailed out. You can
read the latest news on www.vfwauxaz.org behind log in under Western
Conference.

It's Time to Start Thinking About
Coming to State Convention

Convention is being held at Scottsdale Plaza
Resort from June 1 through June 4th.

See the flyer for hotel and banquet information
Click here to book your room online. Be sure
to use the group code - 182943 to get the
discounted rate. The flyers are also on the Department webpage -
www.vfwauxaz.org under new/events.

https://vfwut.org/uploads/documents/Western Conference 2023/2023WesternConferenceRegistration,Tour,andInformation(Final).pdf
http://www.vfwauxaz.org
http://www.vfwauxaz.org
https://www.scottsdaleplaza.com/?utm_source=google-gbp&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=gbp#/booking/step-1?depart=02%2F26%2F2023&arrive=02%2F25%2F2023
http://www.vfwauxaz.org




Orders for incoming President Bambi Johnson's
shirt are now being taken. The order form is
near the end of the newsletter.
You must have your order in by April 6th to
receive your shirt at State Convention.
The order form is also on the Department
webpage - www.vfwauxaz.org under
resources/forms.
Don't miss your chance to get your shirt at State
convention. Shirts ordered after April 6th will be delivered after State
convention.

National News

.* This year's candidates for National
Guard will be on Facebook Live on April
15th at noon Arizona time. Take the time
to listen so you can be better informed on

election day at National Convention.

**This year's Resolutions are behind log in
on the Department webpage at

www.vfwauxaz.org and will be on MALTA
in mid April. They will be voted on at the 2023 National Convention in Phoenix.

Please direct any questions you may have about the resolutions to your
Department line officers.

***You can now register for National Convention. Go to www.vfwauxiliary.org
and log into your MALTA account. Click on events. Costs is $25 through May

31, 2023 and $40.00 at the convention.

****The Incoming National President's Celebration is on July 28th starting at 5
pm. Deadline to send in your money is July 14th. Flyer is below and can also

be found on www.vfwauxaz.org under events.

http://www.vfwauxaz.org
http://www.vfwauxaz.org
http://www.vfwauxiliary.org
http://www.vfwauxaz.org


*****CAFE 2023 will be held at the Golden Spike National Historical Park in
Utah on Sept 18th. Registration is open on MALTA from 6/1-8/18. Room
reservations can be made now. Flyer is below and can also be found on

www.vfwauxaz.org under events.

******Mid Year 2024 is a cruise leaving from Florida. Reserve your spot by
June 2023 with a $150 deposit. Reminder of trip is due by November 2023. All
are welcome! Flyer is below and can also be found on www.vfwauxaz.org
under events.

National Ambassador's Blog
Articles

http://www.vfwauxaz.org
http://www.vfwauxaz.org


Below are links to Blog Articles written by the
National Ambassadors. Each month that the
Ambassadors post information on the
National Blog, it will be in the next
Department newsletter. These articles will
also be on each program's page on the
Department webpage - www.vfwauxaz.org

Extension & Revitalization: Spring Clean-Up
Historian & Media Relations: PowerPoint Presentations
Hospital: Spotlight on Veterans Affairs Program
Legislation: Year-End Briefing
Membership: Mission Possible

​Department Secretary /Treasurer Kim Sloan ​
This is the time of the year that I morph into the Biggest
Baddest Witch.  You know that time when I start to nag you
about sooooo many things.   

2023 Department Delegate List – Must be completed and
mailed to me along with check for Delegate fees by May
15.  

First Quarter 2023 (Jan – March) Audits – Must be
completed and approved by the Auxiliary by May 31 with a copy to me by June
1.  That is the magic date that I have to report to the National Secretary which
Auxiliaries are in arrears for audits and will not be allowed to vote at the
National Convention.  Believe me that I will nag, nag, nag you before I let that
happen.

2023 National Convention Delegates – must be elected at April meeting and
input by the Auxiliary Secretary between May 1 and May 31.  That delay may
cause you to forget to enter them. If your Auxiliary does not have Delegates
entered by May 15, expect to get that dreaded phone call from me.     

2023-2024 Installation Reports – These must be input into MALTA by the
2022-2023 Secretary by June 30th.  If you need assistance, call or email Asst.
Secretary Chrissy Harlan or me and we’ll help you.  But that is a very hard
deadline!  No exceptions!   Installation Reports are below and can be found on
the Department webpage - www.vfwauxaz.org behind member log in under
Secretary.

2023-2024 Bonds for President and Treasurer – Every Auxiliary must have
their 2023 – 2024 Bonds in place by July 31.  While the dates overlap, the
bonds do not.  If your Auxiliary is not bonded by July 20, I’ll be nagging you to
get it done.      

I look forward to morphing back into my lovable self! 
 
Kim Sloan 
Department Secretary Treasurer

http://www.vfwauxaz.org
https://vfwauxiliary.org/extension-revitalization-spring-clean-up/
https://vfwauxiliary.org/historian-media-relations-powerpoint-presentations/
https://vfwauxiliary.org/hospital-spotlight-on-veterans-affairs-programs/
https://vfwauxiliary.org/legislative-year-end-briefing/
https://vfwauxiliary.org/membership-mission-possible/
http://www.vfwauxaz.org


326 E. Burrows St.   Tucson, AZ 85704
Cell Phone 520.307.7940
Email  auxvfwarizona@msn.com    

mailto:auxvfwarizona@msn.com


The District and Department Delegate Instructions and Lists can be found on
the Department webpage - www.vfwauxaz.org behind member log in under
Secretary.

http://www.vfwauxaz.org






Happenings at the Districts
(Any events listed without times, please contact the Auxiliary

President for more information)

District 1
District Meetings - start at 11 am:

4/16 at Post 2357 in Bouse



District 2
District Meetings - start at 11 am

4/22 at Post 1709 in Flagstaff

Aux 10227 (Prescott Valley):
April meeting moved from 4/1 to 4/8 due to the Bowl-a-thon. Starting time
is 10 am
4/1 Bowl-a-thon starting at 10 am

District 3
District Meetings -School of instruction at 9 am with meeting at 10am

4/29 at Post 1433 in Glendale

Aux 1433 (Glendale):
Steak Fry on the 3rd Saturday of each month from 5-7 pm

District 4
District Meetings- start at 10 am

4/23 at Post 3513 in Scottsdale. This is a change from the original
location

Aux 720 (Maricopa):
All Activities are on hold until repairs at the Canteen are completed

 Every Friday Bake Sale and Jack of Hearts Drawing at 6 pm
 First Fridays with food trucks at 5pm and comedy show starting at 7 pm 
Monthly Auxiliary meeting is the second Tuesday at 6 pm
Sunday brunch 11 am-2 pm each week
Taco Tuesday featuring Navajo Tacos 2-8 pm each week
Wednesdays are Poker & Darts League Night – serving dinner

Aux 1760 (Mesa):
Wednesday Pool Nights at 7 pm
Every Thursday Queen of Hearts at 7 pm
Monthly Auxiliary meeting is the second Saturday at 1 pm

Aux 1796 (Black Canyon City):
2nd Tuesdays is Auxiliary meeting at 6 pm
Wednesday nights- music night at 6pm
Friday "Fun" meals for $8 4:30- 6pm or until sold out
Saturdays- Karaoke from 3-6 pm
4/14 Yard & Bake Sale from 9 am - 2 pm

Aux 3513 (Scottsdale):
Sunday Brunch is held Sundays at 1 pm
Queen of Hearts and 50/50 every Wednesday along with Dinners at 5
pm
Every Thursday is Fried Chicken at 5 pm
Friday nights- Jack of Hearts and Fish Fry night at 5 pm
Ongoing Cat Rescue program – https://www.azbw.com/vfw-cat-rescue
Second Sunday at 1 pm is monthly Auxiliary meeting

Aux 3632 (Tempe):
Starting in April, Auxiliary meetings will be on the 2nd Saturday staring at

https://www.azbw.com/vfw-cat-rescue


noon.
Ongoing, we have boxes set out at both Tempe American Legion Posts
collecting quarters to fund raise for the Arizona Veterans Home
Sundays at American Legion Post 138 – Music by Trevor, Meat Raffle,
and Lunch Specials for $5 made by Chef Stolie. Boxes for the Troops
fundraiser

Aux 9400 (Sunny Slope):
Every Saturday- Queen of Hearts at 4:30 pm
1st Tuesday at 6:30 pm is Auxiliary monthly meeting

District 5
District Meetings- start at 10 am

4/22 at Post 549 in Tucson

Aux 549 (Tucson):
4/5 - Marksmanship Event starting at 7 pm (flyer below)
4/8 - Miss Red/White/Blue Pride from 12-5 pm (flyer below)
4/9 - Easter Breakfast starting at 9 am (flyer below)

Aux 5990 (Marana):
4/9 - Easter Breakfast starting at 10 am (flyer below)
4/23 - Fried Chicken Dinner starting at 4 pm (flyer below)

District 6
District Meetings- start at 11 am

4/8 at Post 1704 in Globe

Aux 8807 (Tonto Basin):
Free hair cuts for Veterans the first Monday of each month at the Post
starting at 9 am (flyer below)

Aux 9907 (Show Low):
First Sunday of month - Breakfast at Post

District 7
District Meetings- start at 10 am

4/23 at Post 9972 in Sierra Vista

Other District Happenings -
4/1 - Cochise Serving Veterans Outreach Event (flyer below)

Aux 9972 - (Sierra Vista):
4/13 & 4/27 - Burger Night from 5:30- 7:30 pm
4/14 - Aux dinner starting at 5:30 pm
4/21 - Steak fry from 5:30 - 7:30 pm
4/30 - Birthday Breakfast from 8 - 10 am

District 8
District Meetings- School of Instruction at 10 am with meetings at 11 am

4/16 at Post 10005 in Bullhead City (flyer below)

Other District Happenings-



5/5 - Veterans Resource Fair in Kingman (flyer below)

Aux 10005 - (BullHead City):
4/9 - Easter Brunch starting at 10 am (flyer below)

Aux 11014- (Meadview):
Food Bank every Tuesday

District 10
District Meetings- start at 10 am

4/16 at Post 3713 in Coolidge

Other District Happenings-
4/1-District PDiC/PDiP Dinner at Post 9399 in Apache Junction starting
at 4 pm

Auxiliary Community Outreach
Irene Nowacki &

Amy Bennett

Happy April  ~~~~~ Happy Easter

We are wrapping up our program year, and what a year it has been!

Between everything that has gone on through the year, we have received a
good turnout of reports from our Auxiliaries serving their communities. As Amy

and I start to go thru and judge them, we are able to relive your wonderful
volunteer moments and smile knowing that the Auxiliaries of Arizona are

crushing all of the program year goals.

We will be sending in just one outstanding report from the Department of
Arizona for a possible prize that will be given out at the National Convention

right here in the great state of Arizona!

How cool would that be to receive a National award in your home state in front
of everyone! Amy and I wish you the very best holiday with family and friends.

As always, if you need any help or have any questions at all, please don’t
hesitate to contact either Amy or myself.

Thank you all so very much for all that you do for our Veterans and our
Communities.

Continue searching out volunteer opportunities in your community.

Legislative
Jeanne Hampton

The Legislation Year in Review- in considering what to
write about for the April newsletter- the VFW
Legislation Conference has passed, November had
elections, the PACT Act passed, the State of Arizona



passed Proposition 130 the % of Veteran disability off their property taxes –
and the “Talking Points” for this year’s conference: Protecting Veterans from
Predatory Claims especially now associated with the passing of the PACT Act,
Economic Opportunity vs Veteran Suicide and Chapter 61- the Major Richard
Star Act- it has been quite a year. Legislative Priorities - VFW

On VFW.org, under Advocacy and Legislation, along the right- hand side, lists
a column of contacting your representatives; as well as all the VFW has done
in Legislation since 1917 - including helping to establish the VA, Priority Goals,
the “how to” become involved, “Action Corps Weekly”, “Know the Issues” and
“View Current Legislation” which, as this is being written, has changed from 2
bills being watched to 6 and now 9. Interestingly, bills relating to Veteran
disability/retirement pay and suicide prevention.

Looking to VFW Legislative Victories VFWLegislativeVictories.pdf
(azureedge.net) - it shows having passed in 2022, Dr. Kate Hendricks Thomas
SERVICE Act- toxic exposure led to stage 4 breast cancer – completely
undiagnosed and in a unanimously approved vote- to provide breast cancer
screenings to Veterans who served in burn pit and exposed to toxic substances
areas. 

Following the links, by going to www.GovTrack.US in the “Search” box and
putting in S. 2102, the 117th Congress (the year just passed when this bill was
voted) it is noted who introduced, the text of the bill, who supported (both
Arizona Senators Kelly and Sinema) and a Google search brings up the case
for more information. 

From the Arizona Veteran Caucus March 8th, several bills are being introduced
for Veterans; HB2336 tuition for family members of posttraumatic stress related
suicide, HB2589 for Military members already trained as medics to be able to
transition that training to being an EMT/ Emergency Medical
Technicians/Military Reciprocity. Another bill will include family members of
National Guard service members killed in line of duty to receive the same
benefits as other first responders. These can be tracked on AZLeg.gov.

It is never a bad idea to contact your representatives and let them know of your
interest in Veteran Legislation issues, what is going on in your area, invite them
to participate – that is how Senator Kelly’s Staff members attended the Winter
Conference Voice of Democracy luncheon- Kim Sloan asked! Which has
continued to be an ongoing invitation to the Staff to participate in VFW and
VFW Auxiliary events. By contacting your local representatives, your invitation
will be directed to Staff Members who may best address your correspondence
or event.

In closing, a year of apprehension of being completely overwhelmed in a field I
knew nothing, unexpectedly this has been one of the most exciting Auxiliary
Programs. Representatives are real people. As PDP Melody Judd stated early
on- “They work for us!” (and you will not squeal like a school girl) “Stay focused
on the issues and press for answers.” 

 Remember, “VFW Action Corps Weekly” is not a crutch to be leaned on when
you can’t come up with anything else in Legislation. It is a “Tool” to be used as
part of the Auxiliary kit to continue to be relevant in assisting Veterans, Military,

https://www.vfw.org/advocacy/national-legislative-service
http://vfw.org
https://vfworg-cdn.azureedge.net/-/media/VFWSite/Files/Media-and-Events/Press-Room/VFWLegislativeVictories.pdf?la=en&v=1&d=20191031T205441Z
http://www.govtrack.us
http://www.azleg.gov


their families and our Community by being an ADVOCATE Membership alone
brings. Thank you for being a part of this journey.

Veterans and Family Support
Melissa Martin &

Connie Hargreaves

Well, another project year has ended. Many of our
Auxiliaries came up with some wonderful ideas and
events. It was a pleasure to receive your reports and
see how you care for your Veterans, their families and
all our caregivers.

Easter is this month. Please remember your Veterans who are in facilities
unable to travel to be with family, who may need a ride to church on this
special day. A card, a plastic egg with candy and a tiny basket with malted
eggs or just something to say “thank you” or thinking of you”. Maybe a fun
handmade item from a youth group such as a bunny, or flower.

March was National Woman’s month. The tributes to our female veterans and
female family members was astounding! From clothing to food and diaper bags
and toiletries. Your support of Lady Veterans who joined an auxiliary under a
family member because they didn’t receive boots on the ground orders and
your respect for what they did to take care of our nation. Please encourage
female veterans to signup and watch VA Women Veteran Health Transition
Training on VA.gov. which walks them trough all the benefits the VA provides
for women. 

Attention Caregivers! 211 has a Caregiver program for resources. Give 211 a
call at 602-599-0110 for more information and answers to your questions. Your
appreciation dinners and certificates for your local caregivers and even beyond
by providing cards for your hospital and nursing facilities volunteers.

Arizona Veterans - a wealth of information is available
at https://dvs.az.gov/ Employment opportunities, assistance programs, filing
claims and benefit information are available. Don’t hesitate to contact this
agency. Past Director LTC (ret) Wanda Wright has moved on and will be
missed as she accomplished a lot for rural veterans. We welcome new Director
LTC (ret) Dana Allmond.

The Arizona State Veterans Home in Flagstaff has opened. The number to call
for admissions is 602-234-5678 and for employment call 602-781-7032.
Veterans receiving over 70% VA compensation are free. It is not cheap to
reside there, but payment assistance is available. Mohave County has a State
Veterans Home coming within two years. Location has yet to be determined.

The Arizona Department of Transportation Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) will
be releasing brand new driver license and ID cards this March. The new design
will include several new security features that help prevent counterfeit
reproductions or fraudulent use. Current Drivers licenses are good until
expired.

https://dvs.az.gov/


DVNF (Disabled Veterans National Foundation) is relaunching it's Grants to
Provide Stability (GPS) program. GPS is a grant program for veterans who find
themselves in temporary financial setback. DVNF can provide up to $1,000 to
help eligible veterans pay for rent or mortgage and essential utilities such as
water or electricity. This program started on March 1st. The link for the GPS
application is https://www.dvnf.org/gps . For more information contact
gps@dvnf.org.

Suicide and mental health is still a priority and if you watched any of the
legislative conference at the beginning of March, you saw how much of our
programs are based on advocacy for Veterans and their families and that not
only are we here for our community, but our county, state and national
needs. Our voice is strong when we shout, but it is stronger and louder as a
group.

Please make sure that you always have materials out on display in your post,
Crisis line, mental health line, the VA rack card with the names and phone
numbers of 20 organizations that benefit our Veterans.
https://vfwauxiliary.org/wp-content/uploads/VFS-Resource-Card-
revised062818.pdf

Information on Helping Heal Vets, whether through art project or craft projects,
because unless you’ve been in someone’s shoes, you don’t know what will
help with their anxiety. Please read once again the information on a veteran in
a mental crisis. They do not have to pass a facility to find help. They now can
stop at any mental health facility, ER, urgent care and they will be helped. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2022-militaryveteran-resource-navigation-
training-tickets-219379920247 Events you can attend for veterans and family,
meditation, interactive well-being workshops, entrepreneurship, home buying,
navigating veteran resources, re-entering workforce and creative writing, plus
many more. They are different each month.

Warrior Care Recovery Program https://warriorcare.dodlive.mil/caregiver-
resources/ has resources for caregivers.
For assistance with rent, moving, utility, security deposit or childcare see
Housing for Hereos https://vfwauxaz.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=79270
There is also the VFW Unmet Needs program, need to apply through VFW.org
site and restrictions apply. https://vfw.org/assistance/financial-grants

Remember, keep projects going in April, May and June as they count for the
incoming program year. 
Melissa and Connie both thank you for all you do for Veterans and Family
Support.  

Buddy Poppy/National Home
Sue Bancroft &
Sandi Shuman

Can you believe it is already
April??? Welcome to spring and to all the

wonderful outdoor events that are coming our way in the next few months.

https://www.dvnf.org/gps
mailto:gps@dvnf.org
https://vfwauxiliary.org/wp-content/uploads/VFS-Resource-Card-revised062818.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2022-militaryveteran-resource-navigation-training-tickets-219379920247
https://warriorcare.dodlive.mil/caregiver-resources/
https://vfwauxaz.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp?pid=79270
https://vfw.org/assistance/financial-grants


If we had fields of poppies, they would probably be in bloom now. Wouldn’t that
be wonderful? The Buddy Poppy can be used as a very real reminder of that
long ago field of poppies. It is a tangible reminder of who we are, why we are
here and what we do. 

By now you have submitted your project reports and I thank you for some of
the most creative ideas (that I may have to steal at another time). Right now is
the time to be finalizing your Buddy Poppy displays. Remember that they must
be shown at an event or at your post for at least two weeks prior to being
submitted at your district meetings for judging. I’ve heard from many of you to
say that you’re working on your displays, so I look forward to seeing them at
the Department Convention in June. 

May is coming up quickly and, of course, Memorial Day. The Buddy Poppy was
adopted by the VFW to honor our fallen so Memorial Day is a perfect time to
tell the Buddy Poppy story. During the week prior to Memorial Day why not visit
your local veterans in healthcare facilities to remind them that we appreciate
their service and have not forgotten them. Visits to our schools prior to
Memorial Day with flags and Buddy Poppies is a great way to remind them that
we owe so much to our veterans for fighting for our freedoms.

Don’t forget our National Home. If you have not sent in your Health and
Happiness donation, why not do it now? Another way to support the National
Home is by becoming a lifetime member with a one-time donation of $50.00.
 
The National Home hotline is a free service for all service members and
veteran families with pressing needs nationwide. The Helpline is answered
Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. EST, except holidays. The
Helpline number is 800-313-4200 or email to help@vfwnationalhome.org.

So, Lest We Forget, our promise as Auxiliary brothers and sisters is to support
veterans and their families. 

So good luck and thank you for all you do for our veterans. 

Chief of Staff
Carol Lee McElwain

   HAPPY EASTER
We all celebrate Easter differently, so

I hope each one of you enjoy your
Easter celebration.

    DON’T QUIT !!!!
Just because March 31 was the dead line for programs to be done for “this
year”, doesn’t mean we quit working, have a vacation or a rest period. We keep
on working for our Veterans.

You need to keep working your programs. Anything you do that is reportable

mailto:help@vfwnationalhome.org


but cannot be submitted before July 1, 2023. KEEP TRACK of those projects.
My suggestion is to go ahead and fill out a report form using the old form from
this year, then transfer it to a “new “form for this coming year. That way you
don’t forget the details and all information needed while still fresh in your
mind. 

It is easier to do one report as the event happens, then try to remember and do
a lot at one time. TAKE PICTURES, this makes the report complete and then
you can also use them for your Historian reports.

Just remember we are always working for our Veterans and their families.
 
 

Remember: Together Everyone Achieves More

Historian/Media
Olga Knock &
Dallas Emery

We want to remind you that the end of the
year for reporting is March 31st and you

must have reports in by April 15th.

If you haven’t sent a report into us, dig through your Auxiliary’s year and look
for some pictures. Just attach them to the Historian/Media Relations report
form with a description of what was done and send it to us.

Your Auxiliary has surely done SOMETHING notable. If not notable, then
something that the Auxiliary would like to have memories of. The name of the
program is Historian/Media Relations. Remember the history part of the
program even if you don’t have anything to report about media relations.

If you have questions contact either one of us. Thank you for your participation
in this program.

Membership
Brenda &

Doug Kinghorn

APRIL SHOWERS BRING
MAY FLOWERS!

CONGRATULATIONS DEPARTMENT OF ARIZONA!!!!
 

       WE HIT 100% MEMBERSHIP BEFORE MARCH 31ST!!



 
Thank you to every Auxiliary in the Department for the hard work with our
members and to the new members.
 
It's all gravy from here to May 31st, 2023, continue the recruitment of new
members and re-sign lapsed Annual members. Our members will make
Arizona stand out to all the other states in the Western Conference and
Nationally.
 

MEMBERSHIP AWARDS
 

AWARDS FOR MEMBERS
 1. *Heart-Shaped Hands Pin to each VFW and VFW Auxiliary member who
recruits five (5) new members to the VFW Auxiliary from July 1, 2022 through
May 31, 2023. Department Treasurer must enter membership in MALTA by
June 10, 2023. Pin will be mailed directly to the member from National
Headquarters.
2. *National Membership Achievement Award to each VFW and VFW
Auxiliary member who recruits twenty (20) new members to the VFW
Auxiliary from July 1, 2022 through May 31, 2023. Department Treasurer must
enter membership in MALTA by June 10, 2023. Award will be presented at the
2023 National Convention in Phoenix, Arizona or mailed directly to the
member from National Headquarters.
3. Hands that Serve, Hearts that Care Award to one VFW Auxiliary member
in the nation who recruits the most new members from July 1, 2022 through
May 31, 2023. The award will feature the member’s name on it alongside the
name of an honored veteran.
Award will be presented at the 2023 National Convention in Phoenix, Arizona
or mailed to the Department for presentation. Department Treasurers and VFW
Members are not eligible.
 
Forms are no longer needed from VFW Auxiliary Recruiters; reports are
compiled by VFW Auxiliary National Headquarters staff from information
entered in MALTA.
 
*VFW members who qualify for award(s) #1 and #2 above will still need to
complete the form and mail to National Headquarters by June 10 as Auxiliary
cannot track VFW members in MALTA. See Resources page on the Auxiliary
National website.

Scholarships
Janice Robertson

Happy Easter
This year was a very busy one and went by
quickly. Thank you all for all the hard work you have

done. Now it is time to get the reports out.

The deadlines for entries in the 2022-2023 Scholarship Programs are done. All
entries where to be to the Auxiliaries by the 1st of April.
All Project Reports are due to me by April 15th.   

If you have multiple applicants for any of the Young American Creative
Patriotic Art, please share with another Auxiliary so that more of our students
can be recognized. These were due to your Auxiliaries by the 31st of
March. First place Auxiliary winners must be sent to me April 15. 



If you do not want to send your Young American Creative Patriotic Art entries
in the Mail, please contact me and we can make arrangements for meet.
Especially the 3-D art; which may be hard to ship. Phone me anytime 928-580-
8872 or email me at bells_whistles@hotmail.com. Remember there is an ( _ )
between bells and whistles. 
 
My address is:
JaNice Robertson
PO Box 728
Bouse AZ 85325

We have no postal service. UPS and FedEx both know where we are. If sent
that way; use 28532 Ron Dee Court. USPS only to PO Box.

Let’s all work together for a great Scholarship year.

 Youth
Becky Baldwin

Happy Spring!
 
It is hard to believe that the year is almost
over! Many Schools have spring events during the month of April such as
carnivals, book fairs and more! Consider partnering up with your local schools
to help out!
 
Here are some ideas to get a jump start to your Youth Program for next year!

Many school districts around the state are unable to just accept books for
the classroom or library. Books have to be vetted by the district prior to
allowing student to have them. If you plan to donate books, please reach
out to your school Principal and/or librarian. These individuals will have a
list of prevetted books and are happy to give that to you!
Another option is to have a community library box at the Post where
children can come in and “check out” books and either return them or
replace with a different one. This is a great way to get families into your
post and encourage children to read.

Thank you all for all the hard work you do not only for our veterans but our
potential future veterans - our youth.

Hospital
Lynn Pierre

“Although the Program Year is winding down, there is still
time for many more projects that can be carried out to
make our hospitalized veterans smile”. 



April 9 is Easter Sunday. Bring in the bunny, have an Easter egg hunt or
even decorate some eggs with your Youth. Then share with our
patients. Use your creativity!
May 14 is Mother’s Day. Help patients celebrate this special day. We tend
to forget our female veterans. Let us do something special.
May 29 is Memorial Day. Many of you have parades or special
ceremonies. Sometimes taking pictures of those events and sharing
them with our shut-in Veterans can mean the world to them.
June 14 is Flag Day. A small treat to present with little flags.

 
We have done an outstanding job educating first responders, hospitals and
clinics regarding the Honors Escort Program. You can still utilize the hospital
grant to get monies to help you supply the proper flags to be used. Please
continue to disseminate the information regarding the Program all Veterans are
entitled to.
 
I am so very proud to see the many Project Reports for the Hospital Program
you have all submitted. So many great, creative ideas and so much caring for
our Veterans and Caregivers. 
 
Please remember, if you have recruited Hospital Volunteers this year, there is
a special National Citation available. Please let me know how many you’ve
recruited and how. I will be so pleased to send in that award. Whether
members or not, they count!
 
Have a remarkable Easter and Spring and keep those awesome projects
coming. 

Americanism
Lori Schaeffler

If your auxiliary did a patriotic community
event, please make sure I get your report
before April 15, so I can get the citation
sent to National.

Loyalty Day (May 1)
Loyalty Day not only celebrates the loyalty Americans possess for their nation
but also looks at the historic events that led to the formation of the U.S.A
The first National Loyalty Day took place in 1921 during the First Red Scare —
a time when America was struggling with the fear of far-left extremism
including Bolshevism, due to real and imagined events. It is during this period
of uncertainty that the day came into being and was initially celebrated as
Americanization Day.
In 1955, Loyalty Day was recognized by the U.S. Congress since the country
was facing a great threat in the form of the rise of communism. During this
time, Congress felt it necessary to honor America and remind people of the
loyalty they owe to the nation. In 1958, President Dwight D. Eisenhower
declared the day a legal holiday to be celebrated with great fervor. According
to the President, it was essential to observe a National Loyalty Day to look



back on the history of the country and understand how valuable the gift of
freedom is. The basic motive behind the day is to awaken a sense of patriotism
in all Americans.
 ����������������
Flag Education is a large part of Americanism and demonstrating the patriotic
spirit is respecting and properly caring for the United States Flag (Old Glory).
The more I watch the news, the more I find that the Americanism Program is
needed.
VETERANS IN THE CLASSROOM
Connecting veterans with schools and classrooms gives students an
opportunity to learn about life in the military, the rigors of war, and how the
service of America’s veterans affected their lives and the lives of others.
Students also gain a greater respect for and understanding of the veterans’
sacrifices and commitment to service.
Flag etiquette should be taught to all Americans. Our Flag represents all
Americans and has a long history. The members of our organization have
spent more than a hundred years defending and honoring our nation’s most
iconic symbol of freedom. Whether you’re looking for historic details of how the
U.S. Flag came to be, or the rules and regulations that encompass her daily
flight, Flag etiquette covers everything from proper display to acceptable
conduct around this symbol of our great nation. We are here to ensure you can
find information on the following Flag-related topics:

Displaying the Flag
POW/MIA Protocol
Flag Disposal
Official U.S. Flag Code
Order of Precedence
Correct Method of folding Flag
U.S. Flag History

Throughout the history of the United States of America, our citizens have laid
down their lives for our freedoms, liberties and pursuit of happiness. Thank you
all for everything you do as a member to make sure we do the right thing and
teach all of American citizens the traditions we cherish every day. ��

Mentoring
Chrissy Harlan

Spring is in the air and the desert wildflowers are in
full bloom. I have heard that in many areas of our
state we are experiencing a Super Bloom due to all
of the moisture we have received.

Our wildflowers need rain to bloom and grow. What
does your auxiliary need to bloom and grow?

I hope you all answered Mentoring! 

As VFW Auxiliary members we all stated our journey as seeds. We met new
people, learned about our programs, participated in projects and grew as
members. Then we held offices in our Auxiliary and then maybe even District
and Department. We continued to learn and participate and we bloomed!



We did not bloom without the help of other members who showed us the way
and encouraged us to participate. When we were merely seeds as new
members, someone welcomed us and showed us something that interested us
so we germinated and came back to the next meeting. 

That someone was a mentor whether they knew it or not. Someone got us to
volunteer for something and we began to sprout. That someone was a
mentor. As we learned more about the VFW Auxiliary’s mission and programs
we stated to grow. The other members around us were growing too. Every
meeting we attend, project we volunteer for, and information we read helps us
grow as members and as people. There are mentors in the meetings as well as
participating in the projects and the individuals that write articles for
Department and National newsletters are mentors. 

We are surrounded by mentors. They are our RAIN!

As you can see mentoring is not always formal and specific. It is often done
one on one or in small groups simply having conversations and passing on
knowledge and information.

Let’s all enjoy the rain and have a Super Bloom in our auxiliary.

Program Activity Reports
Melody Judd

melodyfaye@frontier.com

The PAR form can be found at www.vfwauxaz.org
under Resources/Program Activity Reports.

Auxiliaries have an option of what form they would
like to fill out, PDF or Excel that is emailed to me or
use the google doc (my favorite) that I get once you

have answered the question and hit the finish button.

Each month, the updated Monthly PAR recording sheet will be behind the login
on the Department webpage at www.vfwauxaz.org. Go to Login/Members
Only, sign in and then click on Program Activity Report.

A black x means that the PAR was done using this year's form, and a red x
means that the auxiliary used an old form from a previous year. For an auxiliary
to receive the “Arizona Outstanding Auxiliary Award” they must use the current
2022 -2023 PAR FORM.

http://www.vfwauxaz.org
http://www.vfwauxaz.org


The Uniting to Combat Hunger - Spring 2023 fillable form can be
found on the Department webpage - www.vfwauxaz.org under
resource/forms

http://www.vfwauxaz.org
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